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Description

Earlier in the week, a few people copied me into a twitter exchange about Scottish Natural Heritage’s
delayed name change.  If I was capable of doing anything on twitter, except using it as a means of
enabling people to follow parkwatch’s posts, I might have shared this:
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Says it all really!
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If you don’t know SNH is the organisation which is now, following public outrage, trying to work out how
it can get out of issuing licenses to cull beavers (see here).   Ever since it took over from the Scottish
Government responsibility for issuing licenses to kill protected wildlife  c15 years ago it’s staff have
been in an impossible situation.

Banned from translocating beavers within Scotland, despite suitable places having been identified first
in the Cairngorms National Park and then by its own staff in the Highlands (see here), it has been
forced into translocating as many at risk beavers as it can down to England.

I am sure their frontline staff really do care, they just don’t have a chance under the current system.  It
certainly was like that when I was on their Board for three years almost 20 years ago.  Staff then had
done some very thorough preparatory work and SNH was all ready to support the re-introduction of
beavers to Scotland.  However, a landowner then spoke to a civil servant and  the result was the “trial”
at Knapdale.  Mea culpa, for not challenging how Board Members’ hands are tied.  It’s far worse now.

The Knapdale trial was never needed, but it was a very effective way of preventing any meaningful re-
introduction of beavers into Scotland.  If beavers had not “unlawfully” got into the Tay catchment, we
would be no further forward.  The response of the Scottish Government to has been to leave SNH staff
stuck with the beavers between unwooded watersheds, which the beavers are likely to have great
difficulty crossing unaided and the farmers’ guns. Rumour has it that the beavers which are now in the
Forth Catchment came from the Tay catchment but did so with a little help – not from SNH staff, I
hasten to add!

A name change, even if it had been well managed,  is not going to do anything to address the issues
that have been undermining frontline SNH staff  and preventing them from protecting nature for years. 
Scotland’s system for protecting nature is rotten.  Fundamental reform of the relationship between
central government, SNH and our National Parks Authorities, which are also supposed to put
conservation first) is part of what is needed to change that.
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